

Contact Information wesleyhutchens@mwbm.org evelynhutchens@mwbm.org 678.622.0835 Wesley 678.622.0462 Evelyn

> **Birthdays** Wesley 10/5 Evelyn 10/2

Anniversary 8/23

Sending Church
Pastor Tim Campbell
Old Suwanee Baptist Church
4118 Old Suwanee Road
Buford, GA 30518
770.945.5451

**Support Address** 



PO Box 519 Braselton, GA 30517 706.654.2818 www.mwbm.org



Dear Co-Laborers in Christ,

Greetings in the lovely name of Christ our Lord. I first of all must apologize for being late with this letter. We just got home from out West. As church planters, we see God's hand in that ministry. Matthew 16:18b, "I will build my church; and the gates of hell shall not prevail against it." As we traveled to the Northwest, we were told of churches closing. That's sad, but God's church is still going forward.

We were blessed at the Western Field Conference (formally known as the Orientation School) held at Buffalo Baptist Church in Buffalo, Wyoming. It was a great time of preaching, teaching, fellowship and VBS for the children. Pastor Michael McDaniel from Currytown Baptist Church in Lexington, NC did the preaching each night.

Pastor Matt Grimes from Liberty Baptist Church in Stockbridge, GA helped with teaching some of the lessons. The other lessons were taught by the church planters. There were about 11 people from our home church that came to do the VBS with the children. This included building derby cars with a race after church on Wednesday night. They also took about 22 of the children bowling while about 25 went on a hike. Pastor Allen Blanton and his wife Debbie headed up the kitchen to prepare the meals for about 85 people. We had meals for lunch and supper with cereal, Poptarts, etc available for breakfast.

Sister Hutchens and I have been with Macedonia World Baptist Missions for almost 45 years. After deputation, we were in Jamaica for 26 1/2 years. Then since 2011, we have been involved in church planting in the West: part of the time all of the West and part of the time just the Northwest with church planters in Missouri, South Dakota, North Dakota, Wyoming, Montana, Idaho, Washington, Colorado, Oregon, and Nebraska. In these years, we have helped over 37 families who are church planters with MWBM and 17 others that were not with MWBM, but they needed help and were Baptist and lined up with MWBM doctrinally.

After having the heart attack last October, I'm having to slow down from about 90 mph to 75-80 mph. I am no longer serving in the Northwest as before, but I want to make it clear that I am not quitting or retiring. Bro. Tim Wall has taken over that responsibility, and I am now titled as International Consultant. I will still be helping church planters and churches without pastors and filling in for pastors when they have that need. I just don't feel as comfortable pulling my camper 10 to 20 thousand miles a year like we have been doing the past 14 years. We will be on the firing line as long as I can. I am planning a trip to Jamaica in September for a week to help celebrate the 30th anniversary of Heritage Independent Baptist Church in Willowdene, Spanish Town. If you have any questions, please call me at 678-622-0835.

We just want to say we love you. Thank you for your prayers and continued financial support. God bless you.

Because He cares,

Rev. Wesley Hutchens

Rev. Wesley Hutchens

...Lift up your eyes, and look on the fields; for they are white already to harvest. John 4:35b

August 12, 2025



## Old Suwanee Baptist Church & Christian School

Tim Campbell
Pastor

Doyle Jackson Associate Pastor

August 12, 2025

Dear Pastors and Supporters of Wesley and Evelyn Hutchens,

As you have been informed by Bro. Hutchens' special newsletter, they are changing their field of service from North West United States Missionary Field Director to International Missionary Consultant.

After many successful years in Jamaica, the Hutchens came back to the States to serve as the Macedonia field director for Western U.S. Church Planting Missionaries. And they have poured their heart and lives into that work for years. You know, Bro. Wesley and Sister Evelyn are unstoppable. For the last few years, he has been the North West U.S. Missionary Church Planting Director, focusing his attention and care upon all those families.

I can confidently say that he has been a genuine source of help and encouragement to our missionary families. The Hutchens have dedicated a significant amount of time to these individuals, keeping them uplifted and on the field. The Missionary Kids all love Grandpa and Grandma Hutchens and have testified that they truly encouraged and helped them.

With this field change, they are free to go anywhere the need arises and serve as long as the Lord gives them health and strength. And what they have to offer is a lifelong experience as a foreign missionary and an experienced church planter. They have accomplished what these new missionaries are hoping to do. And they are the most gracious missionaries to come alongside these new families, helping them, encouraging them, and serving as a resource of knowledge and understanding.

I have known Wes and Evelyn since they started deputation many years ago, and your mission dollars invested in their work have brought a hundredfold return in souls to your accounts in heaven.

That's why I would encourage you to continue their support in these senior years of their ministry.

May God bless you and multiply your Joy in serving Jesus through Missions.

Serving Jesus and His Church,

Tim Campbell

**Pastor** 

Feel free to call me. 770-530-6712



## Assisting the local church and the missionary in reaching the world with the Gospel

August 14, 2025

Dear Pastor,

What a blessing to be serving Christ in these last of the last days! He is coming soon, and we here at Macedonia want to be found faithfully serving Him.

Macedonia is honored to have Dr. Wesley and Sister Evelyn Hutchens serving with us now for the past 45 years. We are so grateful for their steadfast, faithful service to missionary church planting both here in the States and in Jamaica for all these years. They served in Jamaica for 27 years and since 2011 have served our missionary church planters in the Northwest USA as the field director for that region. He has done a tremendous job in everything the Lord has led him and Sister Evelyn to do.

They are not retiring as Macedonia missionaries, just changing ministry direction at this time. Due to their health issues hindering their ability to drive so many thousands of miles in the West, they have felt it necessary to step down from the role of Northwest Field Director. They have turned that ministry over to Brother Tim Wall.

We here at Macedonia feel that the Hutchens have a lot more to give to the Lord in their calling and love for missions; therefore the executive board has asked Dr. Hutchens to take the role of International Consultant for MWBM. Due to his extensive experience and wisdom gained from his many years in church planting, we recognize that he would be an tremendous asset to the missionaries heading to the field as well as those already on the field.

We pray that the Lord will lead you to continue supporting this faithful couple. I assure you they are worthy of their hire.

If you have any questions, please feel free to contact me or our General Director, Dr. Scott Caudill. You can reach us at 706-654-2818.

Sincerely,

Jason M. Hamby Assistant Director

Joson M. Hy